MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON 26TH FEBRUARY 2003 AT 8.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Richard Smith, Velda Hagen-Brown, Jone Forrester, Angela Robinson, Barbara Nicolaou, Margaret Wood, Valerie McKenzie, Sheila Ball, Christiana Enyi, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Sec).
Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
Apologies for Absence: Received from Beverly Wauchope, Brian Smith, 
Len Green, Thelma Bramble and Beryl James.
Minutes of the last meeting: It was noted that Velda Hagen-Brown was present at the last meeting. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as a correct record.
There were no matters arising from minutes.
Mission Action Planning:
Lay involvement - Fr. Miller reported that a number of roll out workshops will be organised for lay people to get involved. Workshops will also provide a refresher for those already participating. It was pointed out that the existing rota ended in May 2003. It was agreed that the new rota which would include any new volunteers would be compiled and start after AGM in April 2003.
“Wanted” campaign Lent ’03 - Fr. Miller went on to explained and proposed that in order to develop work in parish as well as develop pastoral work that mailshot is designed and printed in colour, that can be circulated to the local community. A number of options were looked at which costs in region of £308 for 4,000 A4 folded; £233.65 – complete – then to befolded into cards and £260.00. It was agreed to proceed with mailshot costing £250 for 4,000 leaflets.
5. S. Mary’s Church
Disabled Lavatory: Fr. Miller reported that he and architect had compiled lists of items that needed to be done in order that work can be completed. He added that bill has not been fully paid as a result of in-complete work. It was pointed out that there is no toilet roll holder in place as this was not on the specification. Disposable towels will also need to be looked into.
Main roof: Fr. Miller reported that letter has been received from architect with quotes from 1) Wedge Roofing £172,461 2) Paramount Roofing £69,330 and Shutlar & Son. (?) Quote from Shutlar & Son (reputable firm) dated January 2003 is valid for three months. It was pointed out that case can be made for grant/loan from Diocese. Fr. Miller added that he had contacted Ecclesiastical Insurance in order to pursue grant through insurance scheme - form is awaited. This could also involve bids for grants, which is form of good stewarding. Fr. Miller explained that were loan obtained from Diocese, VAT would be payable at 5% as opposed to 17.5%. It was pointed out that would also need to budget for stonework and re-pointing work . Would need to find funds in region of £100,000.
Lighting Project: It was noted that work had commenced.
Other Parish Buildings:
The Mission House - Fr. Miller reported that although tenancy is slightly unsteady, the PRA will continue with tenancy for another 2-3 years. He went on to say that the vision for Mission House is for conversion to Mission Hall where e.g. mid-week mass can be held, also could operate as a centre for children’s work, a nursery, creation of mission rooms etc.. Fr. Miller added that Marlborough College has a 5 year funding in place; and could also apply to Church Urban Fund for funding towards cost of workers. Fr. Miller explained that project could be deemed as part of the London Challenge i.e. part of childrens work/mission for children. Diocese could invest 2-3% in parish.New windows are being installed next week.
Mission Hall:
Rent Review: Fr. Miller reported that PRA have offered £16,500.Their intention is to achieve this by converting one of their property into housing .Lease was for 10 years. It was noted that contract with PRA stipulated that building is maintained in its entirety , including roof and windows. That there should be exist strategy from PRA. Biscoes to follow up to ensure that PRA are looking after/maintaining building and to instigate new rent. It was noted that there would be a guaranteed income for the next 2-3 years.
The Kemble Hall Project:
Report on progress of the building works: Fr. Miller reported that building work is very slow but that quality of work is good. Deadline for completion of project has moved back to July 2003.. It was pointed out that whilst there would be no loss from building work as a result of clause, that there would loss from six months of advert. It was proposed that a case should be made for loss revenue in July 2003.. It was agreed that Fr. Miller would write to Director of Housing Association and Managing Director of Building firm regarding delays.
The Main staircase was priced for strongest plastic handrail, which Biscoes have queried. Four possibilities now exists - Biscoes to re-negotiate over drawing No. 1321. It was also agreed that Biscoes would be asked to give guidance on variations involving extra costs – budget extra totals £15,000. A total of £5,000 to be spent on: a) hard path outside fire door b) extra on Kemble Cottage c) Hard path at bottom end d) wheelie bin gateway e) staircase. Biscoes to test figures.
Opening Ceremony: Fr. Miller reported that he had written to Princes Royal Office who have advised that there are no slots until September 2003, that diary meeting will be held in June 2003 – Fr. Miller to re-submit request.
Proposed Covenant between the C of E and the Methodist Church: Correspondence received from General Synod which had been passed down to parish’s re consultation/discussion on Anglicans and Methodist working towards unity. More time needed to discuss. It was agreed that open meeting is held and thereafter PCC forms resolution to General Synod Reps. It was further agreed that the open meeting takes place after election of new PCC in April 2003. Request made that meeting is not held on a Thursday.
Planning of Annual Parochial Church Meeting: Date proposed Sunday 27th April after 10.00 a.m. .Mass. Fr. Miller asked that the usual reports be prepared and submitted.
Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence: 1) Fr .Miller informed committee of his intention to change his day off from Monday to Saturday. That this would mean there will be no Saturday morning mass. To come into effect after Easter. PCC acknowledged and supported Fr. Miller’s request. 2) Fr. Miller put proposal to PCC for funding to established wedsite for S. Mary’s – cost £300 + £20 per year upkeep. Agreed. Website: www.st.mary’s.tottenham.com. 3) Fr. Miller advised that he had received a gift of sanctury lamp from Fr. Nicholas Davis.. This was accepted and it was agreed that this would be hung over the War Memorial. 
The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.
DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING,THURSDAY
27TH MARCH AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE.

